June 5, 1944.

Lieut. Theòdòre M. O'Leary, Bureau of Naval Personnel, Office of Naval Officer Procurement, Kansas City 6, Missouri.

Dear Ted:

Thank you for your good letter of the 31st ultimo.

I called Mr. Ball and he seemed very happy indeed to get the information.

It was also nice of you to write as you did regarding our relations in your undergraduate days. I enjoyed them very much, I assure you. Paul and his wife and your mother are going to dinner tonight with us at the Country Club. I am looking forward to it with much pleasurable anticipation.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH